

图色签字笔 ·列考号及姓

## 哈师大附中 2023 年高三第四次模拟考试

# 英语试卷

**校** 

级

名

~ 订

装

iI

线

内

不

뿏

答

#### 注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前, 考生务必将自己的姓名 推考证号填写在答题卡上。
- 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂里,如需改动,用橡皮擦干净层,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上,写在本试卷上无效。
- 3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面5段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的A、B、C 三个选项中选出程度选项. 听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话负读一直。 例:How much is the shirt?

A. £ 19. 15.

B. £9, 18.

C. £9. 15.

答案是 C。

1. How much will the man pay?

A. \$50.

B. \$60.

C. \$70.

2. What does the man want to do?

A. Buy a clock.

B. Have a clock repaired.

C. Return a clock,

3. What is the woman's problem?

A. She has no water to drink.

B. She wastes a lot of water.

C. She can't turn the tap off.

4. Where is the skateboard park?

A. Across from a supermarket.

B. Opposite a hospital.

C. Next to the town hall,

5. How does the woman feel about her new job?

A. Worried.

B. Disappointed.

C. Satisfied.

第二节(共15小题;每题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中疾给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题;每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. When did the man begin to work in Courtaulds?

A. 4 years ago.

B. 40 years ago.

C. 44 years ago.

7. Who is Rover?

A. The man's workmate.

B. The man's pet.

C. The man's wife.

听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。

8. Why did the man want to make much money in the past?

A. To support poor families.

B. To pay for his illness.

C. To lead a comfortable life.

英语试卷 第1页(共8页)

1 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



9. How did the man reduce stress?

A. He sold all his cars.

B. He changed his house.

C. He didn't work any more.

10. What is the man's attitude to his present life?

A. Satisfied.

B. Worried.

C. Bored.

听第8段材料,回答第11至13题。

11. Why is the man sad?

A. He has quarreled with his friend.

- B. He has not got his friend's email.
- C. He has lost a long email written to his friend.
- 12. What happened to Jack?
  - A. He had a bad experience of online shopping.
  - B. He lost his girlfriend's ring.
  - C. He couldn't afford the ring.
- 13. What did the seller suggest Jack do?

A. Call the police.

B. Explain to his girlfriend.

C. Phone the express company.

听第9段材料,回答第14至17题。

14. When will the competition close?

A. At the beginning of March. B. At the end of February.

C. In the middle of January.

15. What is the top prize?

A. A computer.

B. A phone.

C. A camera.

16. Who will choose the winners?

A. A writer.

B. A reporter.

C. A footballer.

17. How will the speakers send their stories?

A. In person.

B. By email.

C. By post.

听第10段材料, 回答第18至20題。

18. How many key oultural sites are listed under state protection in China?

A. Over 5,000.

B. Over 1,000.

C. Over 770.

19. What did the Chinese government do with cultural sites in the 1990s?

A./It passed new laws to protect them.

- B. It spent much money on their protection.
- C. It used special technology to protect them.
- 20. What are the cultural experts planning to do?
  - A. Rebuild some ancient city walls.
  - B. Introduce folk cultural and art to more countries,
  - C. Carry out a protection project on ancient willages.

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分50分

第一节(共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题断给的四个选项(A、B、C和D)中,选出最佳选项。

A

#### How to watch Cubs and White Sox exhibition games?

Wapt to watch the Chicago Cubs and White Sox (two baseball teams) "summer camp" exhibitions? Here s what you need to know.

#### When do the Cubs and White Sox play?

The teams are scheduled to play practice games against each other at 7:05 p.m. Sunday at Wrigley

英语试卷 第2页(共8页)

2 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



Field and at 7:10 p. m. Monday at Guaranteed Rate Field.

On Wednesday night, the Cubs host the Minnesota Twins at \$205 and the Sox welcome the Milwaukce Brewers at 7:10 as a prelude (前奏) to season openers sor ton Traxt Friday.

#### What channels will the Cubs and White Sox be on

If you live in the Cubs TV market, you'll find when games on Marquee Sports Network, its app and website, assuming you subscribe to a cable - satatlite or streaming service that has a carriage arrangement (转播权) with the new channel.

Sox games are on NBC Sports Thicago, its upp and website if you have a service that has a carriage arrangement. Both channels will lacked out Cubs-Sox exhibitions. Although they will be blacked out inside the Chicago TV enteret and the Indiana TV market, ESPN also will carry Sunday's Cubs-Sox rehearsal and MLB Network will have Wednesday's Twins-Cubs battle.

#### Where will announcers (播省员) call the games from?

ESPN's Jon Sciambi, Chipper Jones and Rick Sutcliffe (who's an occasional Marquee contributor) will work Sunday's game remotely from their homes the way the network has handled its coverage of South

NBC Sports Chicago's Jason Benetti and Steve Stone will announce all of the Stx games. Tuclerfing Sunday's at Wrigley, from their booth setup at Guaranteed Rate Field, as they will-all season regardless of where the games are played. Ditto for Marquee's Len Kasper and Jim Destaies working at Wingley Field regardless of where the Cubs are.

The home team's TV crew will be responsible for producing a virleotape everyone can share. So games from Wrigley will be produced by Marquee and games from Guaranteed Rate Field will be produced by NBC Sports Chicago.

21. How many games will the Cubs have before season openers

A. One.

B. Two.

C. Three.

D. Four.

22. Where can the audience watch Cubs-Sox exhibitions?

A. On MLB Network.

B. In the Indiana TV market.

C. In the Chicago TV market.

D. On Marquee Sports Network.

23. What do we know about the announcers?

A. They are all good baseball players.

B. They only announce practice games. —

C. They don't have to be at the game site.

D. They will help produce videottapes for players.

Orion Jean is a kid on a mission. His goal is to spread kindness and inspire others to do the same.

It all started last year when Orion's elementary school teacher suggested that the then 9-year-old enter the National Kindness Speech Contest. "I decided that I was just going to give it a shot and see how it would go," Orion tells us. He gave a speech about how kindress could "change a nation," and won the competition, receiving a \$500 cash prize.

He quickly realized he wasn't going to use all at that money. "I'm a kid," he says, "I have everything that I could ever want. But there are people who don't. "

Orion, who says his parents always taught him that "kindness is a virtue that we should all try to possess," came up with the idea of the Race to Kindness campaign - a series of events to help others. Orion describes the campaign as "just an idea where I would spread kindness and people would be able to join the race by spreading kindness in their own communities." He decided to start by helping children with health problems in the hospital, saying, "What better way to amuse a kid than a toy?" So, he used

英语试卷 第3页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 3 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服:zizzs2018



B :

ŧ

Ą

ĸ

Ē

ğ

Ε

and once again counted birds. Over the course of 62 days, they found the number of birds that tried to catch fish near the gillness dropped by approximately 25% for a distance of up to 50 meters. They also found that the birds were less likely to fish near where the buoys ball been for up to three weeks after they had been removed.

- 28. What is the function of Paragraph 2?
  - A. Introducing a new topic to discuss.
- B. Praviding background information.
- C. Summarizing the previous paragraph.
- D. Pointing out the main idea of the text
- 29. Why did the researchers make the googly gives and.
  - A. To clearly observe seabirds' ever coutact.
  - B. To ensure all the seabirds can see them.
  - C. To effectively identify the right direction.
  - D. To allow them to survive the strong wind.
- 30. What does the researchers' test result mainly suggest?
  - A. The new device still needs improving.
- B. Gillnets are a death valley for seabirds.
- C. The googly-eyed buoy proves effective.
- D. Seabirds hardly catch fish near the nets.
- 31. What is the text mainly about?
  - A. A device keeping seabirds safe from gillnets.
  - B. A way to help seabirds catch fish effectively.
  - C. A googly-eyed buoy guiding seabirds to hunt.
  - D. A group of researchers interested in seabirds.

D

Even though people have been disabled playing sports like rugby and football, extreme sports take the whole ordeal (唐建) to the next level. Sports like downhill eyeling are very dangerous because one would be going downhill, over rocky or dirt zones, through forests, even at potentially deadly speeds. A slip-up could be your downfall.

Nobody who gets into extreme sports goes with the desire to do harm to themselves. With that, athletes train for years and years before they attempt anything extreme. To most people, extreme sports are extreme simply because they take more skill than what an average person has. As ablete with skill and training makes an extreme thing become a daily routine, which does not wipe out the danger, but greatly reduces it.

Even when there is a lot of skill involved, things might not go the athlete's way; not st all. Luck and circumstances have a lot to do with how things develop, whether ahone 8,000 meters or in a wood, going downhill. In some places, crossing the street is an extreme sport, constdering how wild traffic can get.

Some view parkour, the sports of running, jumping, and climbing under, around and through buildings, as an extreme sport, while it is more of a the philosophy, where the athlete does not have to do anything remotely dangerous. Free soloing, which means climbing a rock or ice face without safety gear, is absolutely deadly, where one slip means almost certain death, depending on the height, of course. Skateboarding is relatively safe, but if you constantly find ridiculous places to practice on, like the fence of a bridge, then things can get very complicated. The extreme part depends on the athlete.

To summarize, yes, extreme sports are dangerous, but the danger depends on the athlete, their choice of sport, direction in which they take it, as well as the circumstances. Some things are out of our control, while others we can influence through exercise and healthier risk choices.

英语试卷 第5页(共8页)

4 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 32. What does Paragraph 2 mainly talk about regarding extreme sports?
  - A. Extreme sports differ from one another.
  - B. Skill matters a lot in maintaining safety.
  - C. Athletes' luck is a key factor that influences safety.
  - D. Extreme sports are more dangerous than regular sports.
- 33. Why are several extreme sports listed in Paragraph 4?
  - A. To explain danger depends on the athlete.
  - B. To show free soloing is the most dangerous.
  - C. To compare which one involves the most skill.
  - D. To demonstrate how to choose an extreme sport.
- 34. What is the author's attitude towards the danger of extreme sports?
  - A. Objective.
- B. Doubtful.
- C. Intolerant.
- D. Unconcerned.

微信客服: zizzs2018

- 35. Which of the following is the best title of the text?
  - A. Do Extreme Sports Test Your Courage?
  - B. Why Should Extreme Sports Be Banned?
  - C. Are Extreme Sports Really That Dangerous?
  - D. Why Do We Take to Extreme Sports So Much?
- 第二节(共5小题:每小题2.5分.满分12.5分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的达项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Looking for a way to be happier? 'See you seeking deeper connections with friends or looking for more friends? 36 Try-a little-compassion.

Compassion, us one scholar describes it, is "experiencing feelings of loving kindness toward another person's suffering". The compassionate tend to have deeper connections with others and more friends.

37 Compassion also has direct personal benefit. The compassionate tend to be happier, healthier, more self-confident, and less self-critical.

Practicing compassion doesn't have to cost you money. All you need is a quiet place. 38 Focus on your breath and try to clear your mind. Then mentally focus on your heart area and think about someone you feel tenderness toward. This could be your friend or your family. 39 As time allows, add more people to that circle. This may sound a little strange, but studies have shown this simple exercise really strengthens your sense of compassion.

Even short-term exercises like this broaden your attention, your thinking and your overall sense of well-being in a way that lasts. 40 Compassion beggs your brain become more flexible, and lets your brain have a wider sense of what's going one and it gives you access to more ideas on how to act.

This practice is beneficial to physical health and can help reduce physical signs of stress. And the happiness that can come from compassion temping is the kind that lasts.

A. Want to relate better to other people?

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

- B. That's in patr because it changes your brain.
- C. Compassion training as helpful to reduce stress.
- D. In that quiet space, sit in a comfortable position.
- E. Trea expand that feeling to yourself and to others.
- E. However, it is important to create a comfortable environment.
- G. They are more forgiving and have a stronger sense of life purpose.

英语试卷 第6页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



#### 第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分30分) 第一节(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中、选出可以对人专它处的最佳选项。 Single mother Suzanne Vaughan has been working long hours for England's NHS at Queen Elizabeth Hospital. It was her own decision, but a 41 one that forced left to be upont from her 42 for nine weeks.

After more than two months working round the 43. in the ICN, she finally had the chance to hug her daughters. On Sunday, she 44 appeared from behind the sofa, 45 Bella and Hettie, nine and seven, who had been staying with their and.

"It was a really difficult 46 but it was a commitment that needed to be made." She didn't know how long it would be 47 she saw them span and never 48 it to be nine weeks.

"But so many others have made the same 49 to help people and fight this virus. It was something I needed to do - I started doing this job over 20 years ago because I wanted to help people. "

"Work came first for nine weeks, but I think now it is time I should 50 my girls first."

Suzanne, normally working 28 hours a week, 51 to work over 50 hours a week to help fight against the virus. The single mom phoned her daughters each day and they never let her 52 without a good morning text.

Bella has nothing but 53 for her mother. "I think the NHS are really great people trying to the world. She had to be away to save people - she's a 55 in my heart."

| 41. A. tough        | B, smart       | C. vital      | D. antitural |
|---------------------|----------------|---------------|--------------|
| 42. A. co-workers   | B. children    | C. patients   | D. nélatives |
| 43. A. office       | B. corner      | C. clock      | D tehde      |
| 44. A. elegantly    | B. calmly      | C. awkwardly  | D. tquietly  |
| 45. A. comforting   | B. inspiring   | C. surprising | D. welcoming |
| 46. A. decision     | B. discussion  | C. expression | D. assumptio |
| 47. A. when         | B. before      | C. as         | D. since     |
| 48. A. liked        | B. found       | C. followed   | D. expected  |
| 49. A. achievements | B. impressions | C. sacrifices | D. comments  |
| 50. A. put          | B. treat       | C. understand | D. lead      |
| 51. A. hoped        | B. failed      | C. offered    | D. stopped   |
| 52. A. nod off      | B. wake up     | C. work out   | D. set up    |
| 53. A. advice       | B. complaint   | C. evidence   | D. respect   |
| 54. A. reform       | B. see         | C. rescue     | D. make      |
| 55. A. nurse        | B. hero        | C. girl       | D. teacher   |

第二节(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

阅读下面材料,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式

As a primary school student, Wu Xuan often drew characters from the Three Kingdoms Period (220 -280) on his textbooks because he was particularly curious 56 f the aucient Chinese costume and the

"I loved piecing information together 57 (uncover) in books, archaeological studies, and other resource materials. It was like a detective's work for 58 (1)," says Wu, 30, now a director of China Media Group. In 2022, he teamed up with three other keen 59 (fellow) of folk culture to launch Shenlouzhi Studio, a hobby group that makes short films about ancient people's lives for the Internet 60 (invite) viewers on a journey back to ancient China.

An incredible amount of work goes into making each video based in 61 is now Suzhou city, ranging from historical research and tailoring authentic costumes to 62 (track) down era-appropriate furniture.

英语试卷 第7页(共8页)

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 6



tegacy, which we after our audiences for free. It is never about money or fame. It is the deep satisfaction of crealing something 64 (price) that keeps us going, "Wu Xuan says.

A number of short films 65 (upload) to date in Jiangsu Province and Fuzhou. These involve the Ming Dynasty, Stathern Song Dynasty, and other historical periods.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节(満分15分)

假定你是李华, 你校交换生 John 将要参加学校举办的以"学在中国"为主题的汉语演讲比赛, 发来部件证求你的意见。请你回复邮件, 内容包括:

- 1. 推荐话题:
- 2. 说明理由。

注意: 1. 写作词数应为80 左右;

2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Dear John,

Yours, Li Hua

第二节(满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语绿写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。 A-Special Cift

l always believe that there are certain gifts sticking in our minds for a variety of reasons.

The gift given to me that I treasured most awas a doll named Patsy. I met her in a gift shop when I was nine. On holding Patsy I immediately fell in love with her and couldn't even bear to part from her. At that time, my mother solved is and at Christmas, as I received the gift from her, I was surprised to find my dream doll in the bac Form their on Patsy became my baby and I loved her dearly.

A month later, I was come way to the cinema when I glimpsed some lovely gifts in pretty boxes durough the window to the gift shop. Seeing them reminded me that my mother's birthday was a few months away. Wouldn't a be nice, I thought, if I could give her something really special, just like the gave me? I sepped inside and caught sight of a beautiful dress hung on the coat stand, which I has sure my mother would like. So I asked the saleswoman its price.

The lady mast her seen my disappointment when she told me how much it would cost. But she had a suggestion which immediately lifted my spirits. She took out a notebook from under the counter and wrote my name as well as the item I wanted to buy on it, and in return local her five cents from my six cents pocket money. It meant no candies that day but I didn't care. At the age of nine, I made my very first installment (分開付款) and felt like a grown-up. From them on every Saturday on my way to the cinema, I went to the shop and paid a few cents which the lasts dutifully recorded on her notebook. 注意:

- 1. 续写词数应为150左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应低置作答

The day before my mother's birthday, I paid the last two cents.

| Ure special day finally same. |  |
|-------------------------------|--|
|                               |  |
|                               |  |

英语试卷 第8页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



### 关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。











8

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830